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Press Release 
 
Case #: 13-099 
 
 Friday December 13, 2013 at 3:41am, the Nether Providence 
Police responded to the 400 block of East Country Club Lane in the 
Wallingford section of the township for a report of a shooting.  Upon 
arrival, officers located two individuals, both suffering from gunshot 
wounds.  One subject was pronounced deceased at the scene and the 
second subject was transported to Chester Crozer Medical Center and is 
currently listed in extremely critical condition.  The case is currently being 
investigated as a domestic related attempted murder/suicide.  The Nether 
Providence Police are being assisted in the investigation by the Delaware 
County Criminal Investigation Division.  The names of the individuals 
involved are being withheld at this time.  Additional details will be 
forthcoming as the investigation progresses. 
 
Authority: Chief David M. Splain    
 


